
Former RHS exchange student to visit the area 

Tobias Book who attended Reedsville High School 
as an exchange student in the early 1980’s will be 
visiting the area this February.  He will be staying 
with his host family for several days starting the 

evening of Saturday, February 12th.  Please call for 
more information if you wish to visit with  

Tobias during his stay.  Call Pat at (920) 775-4185. 

Do you want to  

celebrate  

Mardi Gras in 

Reedsville? 
Call 754-4370 if you will 
provide activities and 

events for the Mardi Gras 
days.  March 3rd - 8th, 
you could sponsor a 
dance, prizes, fun  

activities, pass out beads 
and celebrate together.   

Reedsville awarded DNR Urban Forestry Grant 

 
The Village of Reedsville has been awarded a grant 
to improve the aesthetics of its parks and create a 
more diverse tree population.  This will include  

removing dead/dying trees on village property and 
planting new tree species.  Grant money will be 
used to purchase tress.  Grant money must be 
matched dollar-for-dollar with donated labor,  
materials and equipment.  We are in need of  

donated labor and equipment to plant, stake, mulch 
and water new trees in spring 2011.  Anyone  
wishing to donate to the village for this project 
would allow us to purchase additional trees at a 
wholesale price.  For further information about  
this project contact Jill Braun at 920-242-7621.   

1946 State Champions 65th  

Anniversary Celebration 

 The Reedsville Athletic Association is hosting  
members of the 1946 State Basketball  

Championship team on Friday, February 11. In  
honor of their 65th Anniversary, the RAA is  

sponsoring a Meet and Greet @ Fox n Hounds.  
This will take place from 5-6:30pm. Following the 
party, the players and cheerleaders will attend the  
varsity boy’s basketball game that evening at the  
Panther Gym. They will be announced during  

halftime of the Reedsville Panthers and  
Wrightstown Tigers game. The game is scheduled  
to start at 7:30pm. The public is welcome and  

encouraged to attend both activities. 

COME  

HUNGRY! 

Lioness  
Annual Chili 
Dinner 

Serving chili and 
grilled cheese 
sandwiches  
at the 

Reedsville Boys 
Basketball home 
game vs. Brillion. 

Thursday,  
February 24th 

Fun, Food, and supporting an 

excellent community  

organization! 

Sweetheart Polka Dance 
Sunday Feb. 13th, 2011 

Cobblestone Creek in Brillion 
Dance @ 1:30 – 4:30 

Music By: The Jerry Krueger Band 
Door Prizes, Silent Auction & 50/50 Raffle 

1st prize $200.00, 2nd $100.00 
Donation:     $5.00/person 

Sponsored by: Reedsville Lions Club 
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Reedsville Area Seniors 
The Reedsville Area Senior Citizens 

Group will meet on Tuesday,  
February 15th at 1:30p.m.   

We would love having more area  
seniors joining our group for a  

fun afternoon  
get together.  For more  

information call Joan Kanter,  
president at 754-4189. 

Mark your calendar for these school events: 
March 24th at 1:15pm and 7pm - Elementary Music 

Program - “GO WEST”. 

February 8th at 7pm - Grades 1 - 4 Dance Recital. 



The Old Bar will have Euchre on February 

15th, at 1pm.  Come and join the fun! 

Fish Fry starting up again! 
The Reedsville Sportsman Club 
will be holding their Friday fish 
fry for 8weeks starting February 
11th to March 25th.  Serving 
perch plates and chicken strips 
from 4pm - 8:30pm.  Carry outs 
available and we will deliver to 
The Manor.  Thank you for  

your past support and  
visit us again this year!   

Lexi’s Family Daycare 
 

Openings for all ages 
Reedsville/Whitelaw area 
2 miles north of Hwy 10 

 
Hours 6:30am - 5pm 
6 years experience 
References available 

 
For more information 
Please call 754-4324 

Village of Reedsville Water Rates 

New rate sheets can be picked up at the 

Reedsville Municipal Building 
 

Water Rates- Minimum Charge per Month 

Effective 12-20-2010 
5/8 or 3/4” meter   $6.00 
1” meter     $9.00 
1 1/2”     $15.00 
2”     $22.00 

3”      $35.00 

 
Water Consumption Charge Per Month 

First  16,700 gallons - $4.45 per 1,000 gallons 
Next  50,000 gallons - $4.50 per 1,000 gallons 
Over  66,700 gallons - $2.50 per 1,000 gallons 

Notes from the Village Hall 
 

February Spring Primary Election  

   There will be Spring Primary Election on Tuesday, February 15,  
2011 for Justice of the Supreme Court.  Polls will be open at the  
Reedsville Municipal Building, 217 Menasha St. from 7:00 am  
until 8:00 pm. 
 

Voter Registration Information    

   The Village of Reedsville asks voters to bring their Drivers  
License with them to the polling place if you have not already  
registered.   The federal Help America Vote Act of 2002 (HAVA)  
and Wisconsin State Statutes require all voters in Wisconsin to be  
registered in order to vote after January 1, 2006. 
 
Recycling Pick-Up:  February 11th & 25th, 2011.  2011 recycling  
calendars are available for pick-up in the lobby at the Reedsville  
Municipal Building. 
 
New Water Rates went into effect December 20, 2010.  The first  
step of the increase is necessary to recover increased operating  
expenses and plant investment since the utility’s last full rate case  
in 1994. New rates sheets are available for pick-up in the lobby at  
the Reedsville Municipal Building. 

Adopt-A-Hydrant 

The winter months bring a special concern to the Reedsville 
Fire Department.  Winter snowfall with the plowing of snow 
can often hide fire hydrants under a large amount of snow 
making them difficult to find quickly.  In the event of a fire, 
firefighters have to locate and shovel out fire hydrants before 
hooking up to them.  Precious time is lost.  Please don’t let 

your neighborhood fire hydrant remain “undercover”. 

The hydrants are normally cleaned out by the Village       
Street Department, but due to budget and time restraints it   
can go several days before being cleaned out.  We are         
asking that you help protect yourself and your neighbor        
by “adopting” the fire hydrant closest to your residence         

or business and keep it clear of snow. 

We need a 3 foot clearance on all sides.  When shoveling 
snow please be aware of vehicle traffic.  Do not stand in the 

street and be careful not to slip and fall out into the roadway.   

If you notice a hydrant that needs to be cleaned out, and are 
unable to “adopt” it, please contact the Village Street                  
Department at 754-4371, so they can take care of it.                             

Wishing you a Blessed and Safe 2011!                                  

Reedsville Fire Department 

 

Fox & 

Hounds 
Thursday 
nights 

Authentic  
Mexican Food 
4 p.m. - 8 p.m. 
2 chicken or  
beef wraps  
Rice and red 
beans for 
$6.50. 

Good to Know 

A new law bans the disposal of used automotive oil 
filters and oil absorbent materials in landfills in 
Wisconsin as of 1/1/2011.  The ban covers every-
one in the state, including homeowners, farmers, 
businesses, industrial operations, and others. 



Corner House News 

Plan ahead for February events. 

 
Now is the time to 
plan ahead for  

February events in 
Reedsville  

at the Corner House. 
Order Valentine  
flowers, plants, and more by  

February 5th and receive a 10%  
discount.  Call 754-4370. 

Place orders for flower bouquets 
{arranged or not arranged}, plants 

{blooming or green}, candy {chocolate 
or variety}, stuffed animals, balloons, 
and craft items for your loved ones, 
special friends, children, lover,  
sweetheart, parents, godparents,  
grandparents, or spouse.  Have it  
delivered to work or home during  

Valentine’s week February 10th - 15th.   
 

Come in to the Corner House to make 
your selection for Valentine’s Day.  

The Corner House will be  
open everyday! 

February 10th & 11th, 9am-5pm.   
February 12th & 13th, 9am-3pm.   

February 14th, 9am-5pm.   
 

February 21st is President’s Day.   
Send a red, white, and blue arrange-
ment to your school, office or friend.   

 
March 3rd - 8th are Mardi Gras Days in 
Reedsville.  The flags, hats, stuffed  
animals, room decorations, and more.  
Call 754-4370 for your supplies.  

On Sunday, February 6, Reedsville Athletic On Sunday, February 6, Reedsville Athletic On Sunday, February 6, Reedsville Athletic On Sunday, February 6, Reedsville Athletic     
Association members will be serving Association members will be serving Association members will be serving Association members will be serving     

breakfast at Fox & Hounds. They will be filling breakfast at Fox & Hounds. They will be filling breakfast at Fox & Hounds. They will be filling breakfast at Fox & Hounds. They will be filling 
in for the Panthers football team. This in for the Panthers football team. This in for the Panthers football team. This in for the Panthers football team. This     
breakfast fundraiser is from 9ambreakfast fundraiser is from 9ambreakfast fundraiser is from 9ambreakfast fundraiser is from 9am----1pm.  1pm.  1pm.  1pm.      

SUNRISE HORSE FARM 

Sponsor-A-Horse Program is a way to further quality care to our 
"equine counselors" and a cost free opportunity to the children/teens 
who call this their special place.  Our training and riding methods are 
based on the theories of natural horsemanship, which utilizes quiet-
ness and patience to communicate with horses in their own language, 
focusing on developing a trust relationship with these magnificent 
creatures. 
 There are three levels to choose from: 
 FARM BOSS -        $50.00 per month for 12 months 
                               You will receive a : 
                               8 x 10 picture of your horse 
                               Sunrise Horse Farm T-shirt 
HERD FOREMAN - $25.00 per month for 12 months 
                               You will receive a : 
                               5 x 7 picture of your horse 
                               Sunrise Horse Farm T-shirt 
COWBOY -              $10.00 per month for 12 months 
                               You will receive a: 
                               4 x 6 picture of your horse  
  

To participate in this program, please contact us and  
we will send out a form to you. 
Sunrise Horse Farm, Inc. 

17226 Limekiln Rd. 
Reedsville, WI 54230 

920.772.4135 

Instructors Wanted 
If you have a passion for a hobby or 

interest consider sharing your  
knowledge of expertise with others. 
The Brillion Community Center is 

looking to expand its programming.   
If you would like more information 
about the possibility of teaching a 

class please call the Brillion  
Community Center at  

920-756-3216. 

Fox & Hounds Valentine’s Day Celebration 

Saturday, February 12th 
Choose from: 
Surf & Turf 

Stuffed Tenderloin 
Shrimp & Tenderloin 

T-Bone Steak 
Plus off the menu 

Chicken and Ribs Buffet - $8.95  
(plus soup and salad bar) 

 
Celebrate with a loved one on this special day! 



Fox & Hounds 

Super Bowl Party! 
Sunday, February 6th 

Tailgate Party 

Food, Drink Specials, Fun! 

Celebrate with the Bohemians in Reedsville 

You don’t need to be Bohemian to celebrate with them.  
Sunday, January 30th a Bohemian Buffet Dinner will be 

served at the Fox & Hounds from 11am to 2pm.  A delicious 
menu of pork loin roast, potato dumplings, baby red  

potatoes, sauerkraut, sweet sour red cabbage, vegetables, 
rolls and poppy seed dessert.  Kolaches will also be sold. 

Call 754-4370 or 754-4086 for reservations.   
Come meet your friends, enjoy the music and have fun. 

 
Mark your calendars for Saturday, March 19th.   

The Preservation of St. Mary’s organization will be  
unveiling the St. Joseph stain glass window in the Historical 
Building.  A program will begin at 2pm and a dinner will 
follow.  To get more information watch for next month’s 

newsletter.  Donations are still excepted for the  
clock and window funds.  

News from the Village Pantry 
 

February brings us into the season of  
Valentines.  Decorate those special treats you 
make with heart shapes or a variety of sugars in 

seasonal colors.  Special candies for  
Valentine’s Day are also in stock. 

We are continually adding new products in  
order to serve you better.  Some of our most  
recent new items are:  tri-color spiral pasta -  
a great way to dress up your regular macaroni 
salad, couscous with chives and saffron - a meal 

in a minute, and cinnamon honey pretzel  
grahams - a delightful twist to the  

traditional pretzel.   
On Fridays and Saturdays we offer free samples 
of our sweet and savory dips.  Our weekly deli 
specials give you a great opportunity to enjoy 
affordable meats and cheeses.  In the near future 

we hope to expand our deli selection.   
We are planning an open house on February  
18 & 19.  We welcome everyone to come  
and enjoy free samples of our products! 

The Village Pantry 
19926 USH 10, Reedsville 

920-754-4000 

Testimonial Dinner Honoring Gene E. Wagner, 

Amvet’s State Commander 
The dinner will be held March 26th, at Cobblestone Creek  
in Brillion.  Cocktails from 5:30pm - 6:30pm on your own 
and dinner will be 6:45pm - 7pm, chicken and beef tips  
full meal and dessert.  Free beer & soda and music. 

Cost is $22.50 per person. 
Please fill out below if you plan to attend 

 
 

Name __________________________________________ 
 

Department & Post ______________________________ 
 

Address__________________________State__________ 
 

Zip_______ Phone Number_____________________ 
 

Remittance enclosed @ $22.50 per person 
Make checks payable to: Gene Wagner Testimonial  

Send to:  State Commander Gene Wagner 
304 Birch Lane, PO Box 43 

Reedsville, WI 54230 

Hustler Turf Equipment Sale 

All zero turn mowers on sale 

Starting at $2999.00 

42" to 60" Decks  

No interest for 36 months 

Valu*Pro 
202 Industrial Dr Reedsville, Wi 54230 

920-754-4400 



SILVER SHIELD 
Bacterial resistance to commonly used antibiotics has exploded 
into a major global healthcare problem in recent years.  Initially 
associated primarily with hospital-acquired infections among 
critically ill and immunocompromised patients, antibiotic  
resistance has now emerged in local communities and is no 

longer a problem exclusive to acute care hospitals and intensive 
care units.  In light of the this current dilemma, silver, an age-old 
remedy, is experiencing renewed interest due  to its extraordinary 

antibacterial properties and long history of use to fight  
infections.  Research into the use of silver for medical and other 
purposes has led to the development of silver nanoparticles--

microscopic-sized silver particles that are less than 100  
nanometers (a billionth of a meter) in diameter.  Results from re-
cent studies have confirmed the antibacterial activity of silver 
nanoparticles, even against proven resistant strains, as well as 

their potential as a broad-spectrum antiviral agent. 
Nature's Sunshine Product's Silver Shield represents the latest 

technology in metallic silver nanoparticle solutions.  Silver Shield 
is a patented formula (U.S. Patent No. 7,135,195) that has been 

shown in independent studies to have broad-spectrum  
antimicrobial activity in vitro against various pathogenic  

microbes, including anthrax, candida, tuberculosis, pseudomonas 
aeruginosa (urinary, respiratory, skin, soft tissue, bone, joint and 
gastrointestinal infections, blood infection, salmonella, staphylo-
coccus including MRSA, pneumonia, meningitis,  osteomyelitis, 
endocarditic, toxic shock syndrome, blood poisoning, trichomo-

nas, bubonic plague, hepatitus B and HIV, ear infections,  
fungal  infections, gingivitis, malaria, sinusitis, tonsilli-

tis, bronchitis. and more.  For more information and a free news-
letter on Silver Shield, contact me at: 

Roadway To Health 
9220-772-4135 

maryellen@mynsp.com 
www.mynsp.com/maryellen   

Lifesaving tests you can’t afford to miss 
Here are some lifesaving medical tests that every woman 
needs on a regular basis and why. 
Heart disease is the leading cause of death for American 
women and claims about 250,000 women’s lives a year. 
 
One of the easiest ways to measure heart health is to get 
a fasting blood test for total cholesterol levels: HDL 
“good” cholesterol, LDL “bad” cholesterol, and blood 
fats called triglycerides. 
 
Your health care provider should also test your blood 
pressure, since high blood pressure is a major risk factor 
for heart disease. If you have a family history of diabetes 
or are overweight, a blood sugar test is recommended, 
too. 
 
The American Cancer Society recommends an annual 
Pap test until age 30. After 30, if a healthy woman has 
had three completely normal Pap tests in a row, she can 
have a Pap test every two to three years (but should still 
see a health care provider every year for an exam). 
 

Women 40 and older should get a mammogram (breast 
X-ray) every one or two years. If 
there is a family history of breast 
cancer, a woman should get her 
first mammogram 10 years before 
her relative was diagnosed. Women 
older than 50 should have annual 
mammograms. 
 
Unfortunately, for many women 
their own health takes a back seat 
to family responsibilities or their 
careers. Most women take better 
care of family members than they do themselves. I en-
courage my female patients to get regular check-ups and 
to make time for their own health. 
 
Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse  

practitioner at Aurora Health Center in Reedsville.  

To schedule an appointment, call 920-754-4337. 

Guidelines for the Reedsville News 
The preferred method of submission is email at ragd@reedsville.org. 

 If you do not have email please submit to the  
Village Clerk/Treasurer no later than noon on the due date.  All  

submissions past noon on the due date will be NOT be included 

in the Reedsville News.  All submissions should run under 225 

words, with some exceptions for relevant community  

information from community organizations.   

Those submissions over 225 words will be subject to editing.   

The Reedsville News continues to enjoy serving the community.  
Please follow the adapted guidelines and if you have any questions 

or concerns please call Carrie at 901-9417 or email 
ragd@reedsville.org    

The next due date for the February Reedsville News is February 
18th.  Please continue with your information about the community 

and ways to help others grow in our community. Thank you. 

Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc Street,  

920-754-4021 

Hours:   

Mon - Fri   8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 

Breakfast of Champions 

Sundays, 9am - 1pm 
 

All proceeds go to the organizations. 
Served by members of these fine organizations. 

 

1st Sunday - RAA 
2nd Sunday - AMVETS Post 1032 

3rd Sunday - American Legion & Auxiliary 
4th Sunday - Sons of AMVETS 

 
Support your local organizations at  

Fox & Hounds 

Fox & Hounds 

Free Delivery  
in Reedsville  
5pm - 8pm 
Tues. - Sat. 

Call - 754-4086 



Steinberg Odd JobsSteinberg Odd Jobs  

Interior & Exterior 
Snow removal, lawn 
care, power washing, 
garage &  basement 

cleaning, etc.  
Mike Steinberg 
920-374-1890 

Reedsville Lions 2
nd
 Sweetheart Dance 

 

On Sunday February 13thth (Valentine’s Day), the  
Reedsville Lions Club is holding a Sweetheart Dance  
at Cobblestone Creek Inn, in Brillion from 1:30 to 4:30pm.  
Music will be provided by the “Jerry Krueger Band” of  
Manitowoc. 
 
Proceeds will be used for Reedsville Lions activities which 
include: Wisconsin Lions Camp (for youth and adults with 
special needs), Leader Dog, eyeglasses (local and  
international), The Wisconsin Lions Eye Bank, the  
Reedsville High School Badger Boy sponsorship, Local 
High School Scholarships, Youth Halloween Party,  
Reedsville Citizen of the year, Diabetes Education and 
many other local, state, national and international projects.  
The Lions motto is “We Serve”. 
 
Tickets are available from Lion Members or by calling Lion 
Joe at 754-4214, Lion Bob at 756-9320, or Lion Bob  
at 588-0507.  Dance  tickets are $5.00 each.  Door prizes, 
raffles and other contests will be available. 

FOR ALL YOUR SNOW REMOVAL NEEDS: 

RESIDENTIAL OR BUSINESS 

-PARKING LOTS 

-DRIVEWAYS 

-SIDEWALKS 

-RURAL DRIVEWAYS 

CALL PAUL AT (920)754-4126 OR 

(920)374-1255 

FULLY INSURED  

FREE ESTIMATES          

22 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE 

Reedsville Recycling  

Pick Up Dates for 2011 

January 14, January 28 
February 11, February 25 
March 11, March 25 
April 8, April 22 
May 13, May 27 
June 10, June 24 
July 9, July 22 

August 12, August 26 
September 10, September 23 
October 14, October 28 

Transportation Survey  
The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WISDOT) is inviting Manitowoc 
County residents to participate in a transportation survey that is designed to identify 
the transportation habits and needs of older residents.  The National Center for 
Freight & Infrastructure Research & Education at the University of Wisconsin – 
Madison is conducting the survey. 
 
Participation in the survey is voluntary, anonymous, and confidential.  The survey 
does not ask for the participant’s name.  The survey is available in either hard copy 
(paper) or online.  You may request a survey from the Aging & Disability Resource 
Center (ADRC), 4319 Expo Drive, Manitowoc.  The paper survey should be re-
turned to the ADRC after completion. 
 
The online survey can be accessed through Manitowoc County’s website:  
www.co.manitowoc.wi.us.  Once on the home page, under “What’s Happening in 
Manitowoc County”, click on “Elderly Transportation Needs Survey.”  This brings 
up a letter from Jason Bittner at UW.  The body of this letter offers you the oppor-
tunity to click on “Elderly Transportation Needs Survey”, which gets you to the 
survey. 
 
The results of this survey will be used in the research project to examine a variety 
of transportation services in Wisconsin to determine how they can better serve the 
needs of older residents.  The results will be available through WISDOT in the 
summer of 2011. 

Grand Opening Celebration 

5 Alarm5 Alarm5 Alarm   
231 Manitowoc Street 

(formerly Q’s Place) 

February 5th  
Happy Hour Monday - Friday 

4pm - 7pm 

Free Hot & Cold Horderves 

DJ Saturday Night 9pm-1am 

Fire Fighter Happy Hour 

ALL THE TIME 

-just show your badge- 

This month go  

support a local  

team and cheer them 

on in a game!   

Panther Pride  

is alive! 


